
 

 

 

NATIONAL BOARD OF EXAMINATIONS  
IN MEDICAL SCIENCES 

NEW DELHI 

Dated: 29.07.2024 
NOTICE 

 

****  
 

 Subject: Allocation of Test City for NEET-PG 2024 on 31.07.2024 
 

1. NBEMS vide its notice dated 18th / 22nd July 2024 has opened an online window 
from 19th July 2024 to 23rd July 2024 (till 11:55PM), allowing the NEET-PG 2024 
candidates to exercise their choices of preferred test cities to take the examination. 
 

2. Pursuant to the receipt of preferred test city choices, the test city allocated to 
candidates by NBEMS shall now be communicated to all concerned candidates 
through email on 31st July 2024 at their registered email IDs.  

 
3. The test centre venue in the test city allocated shall be intimated through admit card 

which shall be released on 8th August 2024 at NBEMS website. 
 

 
 

NBEMS 

 


